Issue: Professional Development
Teachers are currently required by law to complete 4 days (or 24 hours) of Professional Development annually.  This is comparable to continuing education credits that are required in other professions.

Teacher view:

The focus of efforts to strengthen teachers’ professional development should center on improving the quality and relevance of the professional development being offered, rather than the quantity.  Ideally, a new law is needed to provide clarification around professional development issues.  In addition:

1. Teachers should not be required to attend hours beyond the hours required by law.

2. If teachers work more hours than the law requires, they should be paid at their hourly rate for hours beyond the legal requirement. 

3. Professional development days should be attached to the beginning or end of the regular school year calendar so that teachers can plan vacations around those times.

4. Teachers want to be able to determine their own professional development needs to meet the requirement for at least some of the hours and not be required to spend all of those hours on topics others have identified as faculty needs.

Rationale: Many groups recognize the need for continued training for teachers.  Teachers are willing to continue to refine their professional expertise as long as they are financially supported in this effort.  Teachers are not supportive of adding additional professional development days as a way to increase their salary without first increasing the base pay to match that of the national average.  Adding more working days without increasing their base pay may increase their annual salary, but it does not increase their hourly rate.
Opposing Viewpoints: Both the Prichard Committee for Academic Excellence and the Kentucky Board of Education could oppose these ideas.  They seem to support adding the professional development days as a way to increase salary prior to first addressing base pay equity and adequacy. 
